
[image: image1.wmf] 




Right of Way & Permits



1123 West 3rd Avenue



Denver, Colorado 80223



Telephone: 303.571.3306










      Facsimile: 303.571.3284

Donna.L.George@xcelenergy.com

July 13, 2023
City of Arvada Community Development Department

8101 Ralston Road

Arvada, CO 80001-8101

Attn:  
Carol Ibanez
Re:  
Barbara Gulch Corridor Stormwater Infrastructure, Case # DA2022-0050
Public Service Company of Colorado’s (PSCo) Right of Way and Permits Referral Desk has determined an engineering review is necessary for the above captioned project. Public Service Company has an existing high-pressure natural gas transmission pipeline and associated land rights along Highway 72. Any activity including grading, proposed landscaping, erosion control or similar activities involving our existing right-of-way will require Public Service Company approval. Encroachments across Public Service Company’s easements must be reviewed for safety standards, operational and maintenance clearances, liability issues, and acknowledged with a Public Service Company License Agreement to be executed with the property owner. PSCo is requesting that, prior to any final approval of the development plan, it is the responsibility of the property owner/developer/contractor to contact PSCo’s Encroachment Team for development plan review and execution of a License Agreement (upload all files in PDF format) at:   

https://www.xcelenergy.com/working_with_us/builders/encroachment_requests 
(scroll down to Encroachment Requests and click on APPLY NOW).
PSCo also has existing overhead electric distribution facilities along the west side of Highway 93 and south side of Highway 72 and crossing Highway 93, and underground electric distribution facilities crossing Highway 72. First, bear in mind that per the National Electric Safety Code, a minimum 10-foot radial clearance must be maintained at all times from all overhead electric facilities including, but not limited to, construction activities and permanent structures.

Additionally, note that proper clearances must be maintained including ground cover that should not be modified from original depths. Contact Colorado 811 before excavating. Use caution and hand dig when excavating within 18-inches of each side of the marked facilities. Please be aware that all risk and responsibility for this request are unilaterally that of the Applicant/Requestor.  

For any new natural gas or electric service or modification to existing facilities, the property owner/ developer/contractor must complete the application process via xcelenergy.com/InstallAndConnect

.  If additional easements need to be acquired by separate PSCo document, a Right-of-Way Agent will need to be contacted by the Designer.
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